WHOLEFOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

Minutes of May 2006 Meeting of Board of Directors

As Approved by the Board on June 26, 2006

Date:               May 22, 2006

Location: 
610 E 4th St, Duluth, MN

Time:      
5 PM

In attendance: Jean Sramek, Theresa Koenig, Erik Hahn, Lynn Fena, and Jeri Brysch. Not present: Chad Coffey and Chris Edwardson.

Also present: Sharon Murphy, General Manager, and Gina LaBrosse, Member Services Coordinator.

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally. U = unanimous vote.

Jean asked Theresa to serve as timekeeper.

Board members present were prepared with no conflicts.

Closed Session: Not required at this meeting.

Important Dates

WFC will be open on Tuesday, July 4th from 9 AM to 3 PM.

Open Session:

Board approved the Minutes of the April 24, 2006, Board meeting as submitted.   MSC~Jeri, Lynn, U.

As part of the review of the Management Report, Sharon reported on attending the Hillside Business Association Annual Meeting that included a preview of the plans for development of 1332, and Sharon distributed:

· Notes from May 17, 2006, all-staff meeting sessions

· Results from CBLD 2006 Board Survey

· Notes from NCGA Meetings in Minneapolis, May 11-13, 2006 

Sharon advised that month-to-month/same year sales growth was down 1.4% March to April and 1.2% from April to May (to date); average daily sales in May 2006 (to date) indicate 68% sales growth over May 2005 (goal is 65%). Staff size is 120 down from high of 134; several positions are open at this time.

The Board accepted 63 new members listed on the May Membership Report and approved:

· Three stock transfer requests: (Machones, Odden, Hietala) MSC~Jeri, Lynn, U.

· One Matching Fund application: (Coughlin) MSC~Jeri, Lynn, U.

· One stock donation to the Matching Fund: (Patterson) MSC-Lynn, Jeri. U.

The Board reviewed the April Income Statement. There were 29 open days in April 2006 not 31 as incorrectly noted on the April Income Statement.

Barring objections, the Board accepted:

· Lynn’s Compliance Report D12 Search Committee as submitted at the meeting

· Chad’s Compliance Report D8 Food Policy Committee meeting as amended at the meeting

· Theresa’s Compliance Report D4 Board Members’ Code as submitted

· Sharon’s Compliance Report B4 Financial Condition as submitted

Compliance Reports on D6 Board Meetings (Jeri), D1 Governing Style (Erik), D7 Relationship to Members (Chris) and D14 General Manager Evaluation Committee (Jean), will be carried over to the June agenda. 

The Board approved a change in the monitoring date of D8 Food Policy Committee.  MSC-Erik, Theresa, U.

Jean will write the Board Report for the Annual Report and for the July/August Gazette.

Sharon will include reports from the Food Policy Committee and the Membership Committee in the Annual Report.

The Board adopted (MSC~Lynn, Jeri, U) the recommendation of the Membership Committee to: 

· Discontinue the senior member discount effective as of June 30, 2006, and

· Encourage management to develop new promotional discounts that benefit all customers and also monitor the impact of those discounts on sales growth and the financial well being of WFC.

The Board reviewed the draft of text for the Board postcard that will be mailed to new members and will be available for distribution to members at the checkouts and at the Customer Service Counter.

The Board requested a correction to the Board job description page in the Board application packet.

The Board reviewed a letter sent to Gazette advertisers and independently owned businesses in the area regarding participation in WFC’s Cooperative Community Program.

The Board reviewed the wording of the current and proposed Articles of Incorporation and agreed that, unless required by law, the proposed Articles of Incorporation would not include a section on registered agent/registered place of business.

The Board reviewed the proposed criteria for instructors of public classes and asked that the General Manager have discretion on hiring of all public education instructors.

Jean assigned June Compliance Reports: 
D5 Committees/Jeri

                                                            
D15 Board Compensation/Lynn

Sharon presented research on the average balance of Member IOU accounts receivable and a proposal for Board consideration at their June meeting regarding the policy on this benefit. The Board asked if the IT Department could get a member’s outstanding balance to print on their purchase receipt.

Theresa advised the Board regarding six potential candidates; Board members divided the list for the follow-up calls.

Board priorities for June agenda:

· Discuss additional Board training/visioning opportunities

· Board compensation

· Decision on member accounts receivable policy

· Preparation for annual meeting    

Motion to adjourn at 7:15 pm. MSC~Jeri, Theresa, U.

Respectfully submitted,

Gina LaBrosse, Member Services/Classroom Coordinator

